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Date 6th  November 2017

Dear Mr Bradley,
JOINT LETTER FROM  MANSFIELD DISTRICT COUNCIL AND THE DISTRICT’S HACKNEY CARRIGE AND PRIVATE HIRE LICENCE HOLDERS
At a recent meeting of Mansfield District Council and the district’s hackney carriage and private hire licence holders all parties expressed concern that the town centre is being frequented by hackney and private hire vehicles and drivers licensed by other local authorities.

It was accepted that this state of affairs is legal but it was jointly agreed that we write this letter to enlist your help to convey our concerns, in parliament, at the unintended negative consequences of the current legislation.

Not all councils have the same licensing standards as Mansfield District Council and therefore the people of Mansfield cannot be sure that drivers have been vetted or the vehicles checked to the same high standards.

Mansfield District Council’s enforcement officers do not  have powers to deal with out-of-district licensed drivers and vehicles whilst they operate within the town. Local drivers feel that they are at a disadvantage as they are subject to more scrutiny with out-of-district drivers more likely to flount the law without being detected.

The incomes of local drivers are also being depressed by the current state of the law as the out-of-district drivers have unfair access to ‘markets’ within the town. 
It seems perverse that drivers and vehicles can be licensed as far away as Wolverhampton but never conduct any business within that district. With the best will in the world Wolverhampton City Council officers will have no interest in visting Mansfield to ensure that their drivers and vehicles are complying with the law and licence conditions.
The best way to resolve the issue to the benefit of councils, licence holders and the people of Mansfield would be a change of legislation. We believe that journeys starting or ending in a particular district should be conducted by a driver and vehicle licensed in that district.

The Counciland the Trade requests that you take all possible steps available to you, including promoting  a private member’s bill, to rectify this gap in the current licensing regime. 
Yours sincerely,
Cllr Sid Walker

Chairman

Licensing Committee




Mr Ben Bradley MP


House of Commons


London


SW1A 0AA








	 


		 





Managing Director – Ruth Marlow
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